

Curramulka Primary School

18 Sixth St, Curramulka 5580 Phone (08) 88542102 Fax (08) 88542018

Principal: Denise Rigby-Meth www.curryps.sa.edu.au

Newsletter

Working Towards Being Self Managing Learners.
Week 9

Volume 1 Term 1

Newsletter Date: - 27th March 2019

DATES TO REMEMBER			ATTACHMENTS
Thursday	28 th March	Interschool Sports Day - Minlaton	Sports Day programme
Friday	29 th March	8:45am ASSEMBLY	
Mon/Tues	1 st -2 nd April	Student/Parent/Teacher Interviews	
Friday	12 th April	End Of Term 1	
TERM 2			
Monday	29 th April	Term 2 starts	
Tuesday	7 th May	Governing Council	
Wednesday	22 nd May	Eary School Closure - Moderation	
Friday	24 th May	8:45am ASSEMBLY	
Monday	10 th June	PUBLIC HOLIDAY	
Tuesday	11 th June	PUPIL FREE DAY	
Tuesday	18 th June	Governing Council	
Friday	21 st June	8:45am ASSEMBLY	
Friday	5 th July	End of Term 2	

Dear Parents,

SPORTS DAY

Special thank you to the families who attended Sports Day to support the students in their sporting endeavours. It was a wonderful day with lots of interactions between the parents, staff and students of the two small schools. The encouragement for every effort, no matter what school the student attended led to a very positive, enthusiastic atmosphere. Quite a few students attained their personal bests on the day. I congratulate all the students for their efforts on sports day. Thank you to the staff and volunteers who helped with measuring and scoring at the events on the day.

We also had great support the night before to help make and set up the oval, as well as support to pack up, transport and unload the equipment back at school at the conclusion of Sports Day. Thank you to all involved with these tasks. We would not have a Sports Day without your continued help.

I'd like to publicly thank the Curramulka Sporting Club for their ongoing support to us, by allowing to use the oval and the clubrooms. It is really appreciated.



I'd also like to acknowledge our two year 7 student leaders, Ayden and Christian for their efforts Thursday afternoon helping Tony to prepare for sports day.



GOVERNING COUNCIL

Governing Council met on the 19th March and the main items of business were passing the 2019 final budget, reviewing Sports Day and suggestions to make it even better in the future. Extra bark chips will be organised to top up the play areas now that the new shade structure has been installed.

ATTENDANCE

Out attendance for Week 7 was 99% and Week 8 was 95%. Students are noticing the days of 100% attendance at our early morning meetings. Well done everyone.

STAFFING

We welcomed Lucy Tilbrook back with us last week, and the students were really excited to see her in the school grounds. Thank you to Gilli Procopis (Mrs P) for working fulltime in Lucy's absence. This was a bonus as she already knows the students and families at CPS.

We thanked Hayden Lodge for his work on Mondays in Lucy's absence and we utilised his expertise in Music and PE while he was with us. We wish Hayden all the best as he pursues his career in Tasmania from Term 2 onwards.

INTERSCHOOL SPORTS DAY - THURSDAY 28th MARCH

800m runners need to be warmed up, gathered at the start line and ready to start at 9:00am sharp.

Our new sports tops have arrived and they look amazing.



We are in the process of numbering the new tops, getting checklists of sizes organised. We will bring the sports tops to Minlaton Thursday morning and give them out to students to wear on the day. Before students leave Sports Day we will ask students to change back into the shirt they wore in the morning and return the sports tops to staff, who will mark off its return.



We will organise for the sports tops to be washed and packed ready for the next event. By using the same washing powder, water type and temp we are hoping to reduce any fading or colour differences over time.

GO CURRAMULKA!

Denise Rigby-Meth

STUDENT LEARNING

Sports Day by Billy Brind

When we arrived we did the 800m race. John, Xander and Oscar competed and I came first. My brother Bruno and my sister Jasmine did the 60 metre sprint. Then we did the 100m and I ran against Xander and Oscar and I came first.

Ayden, Christian and Connor did the 200 metre and Ayden came first. After the race we had recess and I had a drink. After recess we did the field events and in my group was Xander, Oscar and Jaiden. First we did shotput and I came second. Then I did the high jump and I came first, in long jump I came first and for the final event I came second in discus.

At lunch time I had a drink and a burger. Then we had the relays and my team was Tara, John, Jaiden and we came first. I had so much fun and I can't wait until next year!

Sports Day by John Walsh

The first event we participated in was the 800m run. I raced against Billy, Xander and Oscar. I was the only one in my age group so I came first. Then Axel did the 60 metre sprint and he did a great job! I came first in all of the field events because I was the only one in my age group. After that we had lunch and I had a burger and a muffin..it was so good! After our delicious lunch at the Curramulka Community Club we did the relays. In my team was Billy, Tara and Jaiden and we had a close race but Curry came first. The final race was the Golden Slipper and all of the parents participated and the crowd cheered.

Sports Day by Ayden Hickman

Last Friday on the 15th of March we had our small school sports day at the Curramulka town oval. The day started at around 8:45am. The first event was the 800m run. I did not participate in it but I watched from the sideline. After the 800m I participated in everything else. Our first event was the 100m sprint. I came first, Christian came second and Connor came third. The next event was the 200m sprint and again it was the same order myself in first, Christian in second and Connor in third. Then we had a short recess break before the field events. The first field event Christian and I did was Long jump. I fowled the first two jumps and Christian and Connor had a draw so I had to try and get a jump in before I got my three fouls and none of my jumps would have counted. So I came first, then Christian and Connor drew for second place. The next field event was discus Connor came first, I came second and Christian came third. Then after that is was the shot put, the order for the shot put was myself, Connor and then Christian. I threw 7.5 metres Christian threw 5.5 and Connor threw 6.5. After shot put we did the high jump. The order of the boy was myself in first with a jump of 1.25, Connor with a jump of 1.5 and Christian with a jump of 1 metre and that was it for the field events. After the field events we all had lunch. For lunch I had a burger and a choc chip muffin and an ice block at the end. After lunch we did the relays. The relay team was Emma, Ava, Christian and I. We beat Stansbury by a lot. Then to finish of the day we had the Golden Slipper. We lost the Golden Slipper but that's ok because it was still a really fun day.

Sports Day by Emma Easther

On Friday 15th March we had Sports Day. In my age group was Rose, Skye, Khiana and I. The 800m was first, I ran against Khiana and I won.

The 5-9 year old 60 metre races were great. I won my 100m and 200m easily. We had recess over on the grass near the Curramulka Community Club. Then we had field events and we had discus was first and I came third. In long jump I won that easily, jumping around 3m. I placed third in high jump and shotput. It was lunch and I had a hamburger and it was tasty. Next it was relay time, I had to run in the 12-13-year-old age group and we won that. The final event was the Golden Slipper. We should_have won but there was a mix up with the batons. My favourite events are long jump, 100 and 200 and I'm looking forward to competing at Interschool Sports Day tomorrow.

Congratulations!

Emma Easther and Ayden Hickman competed in the 2019 Basketball Country Championships at MARS stadium. Emma's Under 12 SYP team came runners up in the competition. Ayden participated in the Under 14 SYP Team. Both enjoyed the experience.





COMMUNITY NOTICES

Attention!!!! Local female football players.

We are trying to put together 2 Southern girls football teams (u/14 and u/17) to play in this seasons upcoming YPFLW League starting in October 2019.

If you are interested or would like more information please contact

Megan Wildash on 0428662119

Email megan.wildash@gmail.com